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CHAIR TAVARES: . . .(gavel). . . Okay, will the Planning Committee please come,
come to order. We have with us our Committee Members: Mr. Hokama,
Ms. Johnson, Mr. Molina, and Mr. Nishiki. Excused are Pat Kawano,

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

October 18, 2001

Robert Carroll, Dain Kane. I think Alan will be a few minutes.. .and he'll be here.
So, wait for him. From our Administration. . .we have Mr. Brian Miskae, who is
the newly appointed or newly designated Long-Range Planning Division Chief;
and also we have the Director of the Department of Planning, Mr. John Min.
Thank you for being here. From Corp. Counsel, we have Mr. Minatoya. From
our Staff, our Legislative Analyst, Wayne Boteilho; and our Secretary,
Camille Sakamoto. Uh. . .at this time, I'd like to open it up to public testimony.

ITEM NO. 8: IMPROVING THE PROCESS FOR UPDATING THE GENERAL AND
COMMUNITY PLANS (C.C. No. 98-51)
CHAIR TAVARES: Frank. . .Canzaro [sic] you're up first.
. . . And for your record, state your name and if you represent any organization.
And. . .you have three minutes with. . .one minute to conclude, or you can
request to come back at the end of. . .everyone else's testimony.

. . .BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY.. .
MR. CATANZARO: Thank you. Frank Catanzaro, with the United Nations University
Millennium project. Urn .. .
. . . you gotta ask why we're here today. What. . .is it with the planning
process. . .and the existing formats for citizen input. . .that brought about the
need for this hearing? Is the existing process broken or do we just have an
excess of activists to satisfy. . .with their three minutes? Urn. . .1 don't think
there's really anything wrong or broken with the process. Urn. . .it's just failed to
keep pace with change. And. . .to understand this, you have to realize the
change. . .not only change is accelerating, but the rates of change are
accelerating. So to really have a citizen involvement process and a planning
process. . .that keeps pace with this, you need a different set of tools than we're
working with right now. . .different formats for meetings as well--kind of like this
three-minute challenge. Urn .. .
. . . I think really at the heart of it is the struggle between what Lindbergh called
the Polynesian. . .the title pace of Polynesian culture and the. . .sort of drive forprofit and growth and development.. .to profit from the best island in the
world. . .and how long it will stay that way. So the question here today is how do
you convert this planning process. . .from the tool that exists and works fine at a
title pace to a modern vehicle for managing rapid change. . .vehicle that can
easily leverage the brilliance, the creativity of the Maui community, which we
have in abundance here. . .and that's not really being activated by the current
process. Uh. . .and also a process that is able to cope with rapid change and
unanticipated consequences that we're being forced to face up to. . .in this new
era of. . .terror challenging our way of life. So it's not just what we do about
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zoning and development now, it's how do we exist as an island in this changed
world. So the planning process really has to involve, in a whole new level, the
community in what really could be called, I guess, a learning community.
Urn. . .it's not just a patch that you put onto an existing process. You don't just
add a vote or two here or there, an extra minute of testimony. . . a public
participation workshop. It's really a systemic change. And that involves all of the
levels of the community from the governance to the citizen participation through
the planning process. So. . .the good news is there's lots of tools that allow this
to happen. And even better news is some of the best and brightest people on
the planet to implement these tools exist here in Hawaii. Urn. . .so really you, it's,
you'd have to convert what we have here into a, an island-wide learning
community. And it's not as big a challenge as it might sound offhand. In fact, I
think there's a. . .very good case that could be made that Maui already is very
close to becoming a learning community. Um. .there's no one magic bullet, or
no one format or consultant that you can hire to make this so. You don't
implement or buy learning community. You have to grow it. And . . .
MR. BOTEILHO: Three minutes.
MR. CATANZARO: . . . the nice thing is you can start right here in these Council
Chambers. . .lead by example, experiment, take risks. You might, for instance,
set one day aside a month for trying some of these new processes:
charrettes, adventure theater. These are some of the names. . .of these
processes that are really engaging. . .engage the passion, creativity,
and. . .enthusiasm of the community and make use, better use of the space that
you have here. So. . .combine these face-to-face meeting tools with the on-line
learning collaboratarytory /Sic] tools that I've shown some of you already. And
you'll have the formula, I think, for not just transforming this process for the
island, but becoming a model for the rest. . .of the planet.
CHAIR TAVARES: . . . Okay. Thank you, Frank. Any questions from the Members?
. . . And I see, well, welcome, Mr. Arakawa. Thank you for being here. Thank
you, Frank. Okay, next to testify is Dick Mayer.
NOTE: Pause while Mr. Mayer approached the podium.

MR. MAYER: . . . Thank you very much, Charmaine. And first I would like to
thank. . .the Chairman for. . .putting forth a number of very good
recommendations--most of which I strongly agree with. And as you know I've
been part of the process. . .trying to upgrade the process. And I think the
recommendations, for the most part, are, are very good. I have a few comments
about them. And I'll try to keep them brief. There's nothing mentioned about
how the members of the CAC will be selected. And I just urge you to consider it.
And. . .whether, for example. . .the. . .Council Member from that particular area of
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the island might get two or three selections onto the CAC. . .to be somewhat
more accountable to their own community and to be a little bit, better
representative of that community. Just something to consider. I know right now
each Council Member gets one, one person on it. You may wish to have a
selection by which. . .each, each Council Member gets extra in their own area.
Another one is that. . .on Page 3, I think it is, of your recommendations,
Number 1.E down at the bottom there, where you talked, used the word
"proactively" in terms of. . .uh. . .infrastructural needs. I would urge the word
"prerequisite" be included in there--that before certain projects are allowed,
infrastructure already be in place. Not concurrently, but before it all takes place.
In other words, if you're gonna have, especially a major project. . .that all the
roads, water, et cetera, already be in place. Otherwise, we may end up with
projects completed and no infrastructure for them. Urn .. .
. . . the other items . . .(inaudible). . . go through since there's only three
minutes. . .and that is I would like you to strengthen up the enforcement part, part
of it--that the Corporation Counsel be allowed to actually enforce the plans. If
there are violations, small or large, that that be considered similar to anything
else that. . .the. . .Corporation, or the County in this case, would go against. I
applaud your, particularly applaud your recommendation for an ongoing citizen
advisory council. . .committee that would continue after they make their initial
recommendations for the next three. . .next years, until the next plan is adopted.
I would urge you to link the Water Board decision-making with the planning
process. There's no reference here to the Water Board. They make a number of
very important decisions, and to find the mechanism to somehow force them to
comply much more closely with the community plans or the County General Plan.
Um. . .1 would urge you to give standing to community associations and find a
mechanism by which the County can recognize which community associations
have standing. . .so that they can initiate changes in their community over the
years so that we don't have only a developer or a landowner being the only one
who can make real recommendations for changes in the community plan over
the years. And lastly, that when the Planning Department or. . .any of the
boards, Board of Variances or any of these issue their announcements to the
public, that they not be hidden to the public--that street addresses always be
included in any announcements, not just a tax map key which nobody knows.
And I suspect nobody in the Planning Department would know unless they went
to look at the map. . .where that location is. We have, we have an example this
morning, I think it was, that you're looking at the Wailea 670. It was . . .
MR. BOTEILHO: Three minutes.
MR. MAYER: . . . very difficult for anybody in the community to know who was making
that recommendation, what it was. . .involved. And I think there should always
be street addresses or a particular location if there is no street address. . .very
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definite location where this is--one mile south of. . .100 yards north of some very
well-known location.
. . . Thank you very much.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you, Mr. Mayer. Any comments or questions for Dick?
. . . If not, thank you. And I look forward to seeing you at the Kula meeting.
MR. MAYER: You will.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay, thank you . . .(laughter). . .
MR. MAYER: And thank you very much for the recommendations you've made.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Thank you. All right. . .all right, is there anyone in the
audience that wishes to testify that has not signed up?
NOTE: Silence.

CHAIR TAVARES: . . . Okay, if not. . .we'll close the public testimony session.

. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY.. .
CHAIR TAVARES: At this time, you know, the purpose of today's meeting is, I kind of
announced. . .the last meeting, was to hear. . .give an opportunity to the Planning
Department to comment on what we have been discussing over the past few
months. . .and also to go over some of the recommendations here. It is my
intention that after we get these comments and, and talk about this a little bit
more today, that I will take these back out to the community to get their. . .their
input on, on the items that have been discussed and some of the
recommendations that might come out of this Committee. . .and get their reaction
to it. And then after that, we'll do a, a formal recommendation in the form of
ordinance amendment or whatever, whatever it takes. So at this time, I'd like to
turn it over to. . .Mr. Min. Are you gonna be doing the presentation, or
Mr. Miskae?
MR. MIN: . . . Good afternoon. Uh, I. . .I'd like to. . .1 guess begin by commenting on
a. . .memo dated October 17 th , from the Chair to, Chair Charmaine Tavares to
myself. . .asking us to comment on, on three questions. Uh. . .the first question,
on the issue of improving the general and community plan update
processes. . .some of our ideas and suggestions--and. . .1 would like to. . .if it's
okay, you know, be. . .uh. . .you know, given the opportunity to submit something
in writing to you. I, I kind of held off on responding to some of these because as
you know, we've just set up a long-range planning. . Junction within our
5
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Department, a unit. And Brian Miskae. . .came on board on Monday and is
heading up that. . .Division. And in fact today we had our. . .our first divisional
meeting to kind of, you know, go over the. . .current ongoing work and also
to. . _just sort of discuss some of the upcoming things that we'll be involved in--for
example, the General Plan update. So we're in the process of, of organizing the,
the work of that Division. Urn .. .
. . . I think as a practical matter. . .having a long-range planning function within
the Planning Department. . .in my view, is a very important step towards, I think,
reestablishing that function within the Department. Uh. . .at one time, the
Department did have a long-range planning arm, and it was primarily geared
towards community planning. . .working on community plan updates. And in
1997, I believe. . .that Division was dissolved. So we're in the process of
reestablishing it. Our concept of what a long-range planning division does will be
more than just community planning. There are a lot of other. . .areas of
responsibility--particularly involved in the implementation of the various
plans--that are gonna require us to really assume a lot more .. .
. . . to implement and do a lot more programs than were ever done before.
Monitoring, for example, the.. .the implementation of the various
recommendations in the community plan, I think is a very important part of the
work. Policy analysis. You know, times change. You know, we, we had, for
example, several years ago in West Maui, the. . .or, or recently the closure of
Pioneer Mill. I mean, that has a big impact on the community and on land use,
and on the, the plans that we have. And we need to. . .you know, be able to
respond and look at those issues and try to figure out a strategy on how we're
gonna deal with it. I see that as being an important part of long-range planning.
Just having, getting a better grip on growth--where are we growing, how much,
where, what kind of growth--so that we can better coordinate this with the
delivery of services and infrastructure and work with other agencies on this. I
think that's another very important. . .you know, area of work. Uh. . .as to
whether the Planning Department should be separated into a permitting
department and a separate planning department that only does planning? I
think there's. ..pros and cons to both. But I think it is basically important that we
have a long-range planning function. I think that is important. And whether it's
within the existing Department which is involved in a lot of implementation work,
review of development applications or whether it's a separate department, again,
there are pros and cons. I think having it in one department, there's some
efficiencies that can be realized more than if it's a separate department.
But. . .you know, my general comment is that. . .you know, there's. . .you know,
there. . .there's no. . .right or wrong way to do it. But I think it's, it's very
important that we be committed to do long-range planning and that we actually
have that as a function and operation. In terms of more specific comments
on. . .staffing. . .we will be. . .addressing that in the upcoming budget. And,
again, this is something that I'd like to work with Brian on. As we further develop
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our long-range planning program, we will be. . .coming. . .to you with specific
recommendations on that. Urn. . .and I guess those are my general comments.
And I don't know if, Brian, if you wanna add anything at this point or. . just be
available to answer any questions.
NOTE: Pause.

MR. MIN: . . . Okay. We'd be happy to answer any questions.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay, Members, do you have any questions for the Planning
Department?
NOTE: Silence.

CHAIR TAVARES: . . . Urn. . .John-COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Question.
CHAIR TAVARES: Yes. . .go ahead, Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you.
. . . John, when you talk about our long-range. . .planning division. . .what, what's
the minimum of years you would consider for a long-range planning? Five years
out or ten years out? Just so we can kind of-MR. MIN: Yeah-COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --sense what is long-range plan.
MR. MIN: Yeah. Well, I think in terms of our General Plan and our community plans,
they're. . .their time horizon, the time frame is 20 years. Okay, that's. . .you
know, that's the perspective. Um. . .and I think for, for, for purposes of those,
those plans that will be the time frame. Okay? For other types of plans--and
again it depends on what kind of plans you do. Strategic plans may be more
short-term focused. But when we generally talk about long-range, we're talking
20-year time frame. Our population projections, our forecasts are geared in that
time frame.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: . . . How is, is it at this time are you looking toward . . .
. . . coordinating the current land use applications. . .that come before you to a
20-year horizon line? You know. . .do you have some thoughts on how you're
gonna coordinate? Because in ten years we're gonna do a re, we, we're gonna
deal with another new census, we're gonna deal with another General Plan
7
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revision and. . .I'm just trying to understand how you're gonna tie every, try and
tie everything together.
MR. MIN: Okay, well, I think there's. . .there's different kinds of activities that we need
to do on a planning front. I think the day-to-day implementation is
project-focused. . .how does it relate to the community plan and zoning
regulations. You know, that's, that's generally the, sort of the perspective. The,
the long-range issues. . .may be, for example, trying to look at. . .how do we
address certain infrastructural issues, how do we. . .how do we implement, you
know, those kinds of projects and better coordinate it. And that has a bearing on
individual projects. Um. . .there may be certain issues that come up,
development issues where there's certain needs that. . .um. . .are important. For
example, affordable housing in certain areas. . .that may have more of a strategic
focus, but again it might be related to the kinds of applications that come in. But
a lot of that analysis, I think, would occur in the Long-Range Planning Division.
The Long-Range Planning Division. . .generally should provide sort of an overall
assessment and .. .
. . . and, and direction in terms of where are we going. You know, when we look
at the individual applications, they're very, they're focused at the very immediate.
But sometimes we gotta step back and look at the bigger picture--you know, how
do we address the larger infrastructure issues. And. . .1 think that's where having
this perspective within the Department and relating it to the different functions
that we do. . .is a key part of. . .planning.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: If I may continue, please?
CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Your counterparts in the City and County of
Honolulu. . .do they have their long-range planning and their. . .1 guess the other
department is called Land Utilization. . .is it separate departments or is it under
one. . .umbrella department, John?
MR. MIN: Yeah. . .at one time. . .in the City and County of Honolulu, there was a
Department of General Planning which did only long-range planning work; and
there was a Department of Land Utilization which.. .reviewed development
applications. More recently, and I think this is within the past two years. . .the city
agencies were reorganized. And. . .in, in the case of the planning area, planning
functions, Department of Land Utilization, Department of General Planning, and
maybe some other functions within some of the other departments were lumped
into one large. . .department, called the Department of. . .Planning and
Permitting. So the City has actually consolidated these functions into one
department.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: . . . Has that shown to be. . .since that is what we, we
have here, has that shown to be an improvement of what they, they had in the
past?
MR. MIN: I, you know, I really can't answer that. Um. . .you know, it, it's something that
is, that's occurred fairly recently. Uh. . .you know, I'd be happy to confer with
my. . .my counterpart and. . .you know, get his thoughts on it. But. . .1 really can't
answer that question.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. I'm done for now, Chairman.
CHAIR TAVARES: Probably can ask them at the HCPO conference that's coming up. I
think they'll probably-COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: It-CHAIR TAVARES: --be there.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --did get rescheduled, Chair?
CHAIR TAVARES: Uh. . .yeah, they did reschedule the HCPO to. . .1 can't remember
the dates now. You remember it, John? November 19 th , I think it is.
MR. MIN: Yeah. It's been rescheduled to November 19, 20, and 21. That's a Monday,
Tuesday, Wednesday. That's the Thanksgiving week. . .week.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Uh-huh. Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: In Honolulu.
MR. MIN: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chair, you might just.. .1 don't know if you're
broadcasting this, if you are, you may wanna explain what HCPO is to, to people
that has no idea what, what-CHAIR TAVARES: Oh, okay . . .
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --what acronyms we're tossing around.
CHAIR TAVARES: . . . we're always talking in alphabet soup, yeah-COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Right.

9

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

October 18, 2001

CHAIR TAVARES: . . .(laughter). . . in government . . .(laughter). . . Yeah, that's the
Hawaii Congress of Planning Officials. And it's made up of planning
professionals from government level as well as from private industry. . .or the
private sector. They come together for a conference to discuss a. . .myriad of
topics related to planning. . .in the state of Hawaii or even trends, I guess, across
the nation are sometimes covered. I know John has gone to the American
Planning Association conferences and this is sort of like the, the district level or
the state level of that sort of conference. And perhaps, John, you could expand
more on what that conference might be covering for us.
MR. MIN: Yeah, the. . .if I recall, I think the conference is gonna focus on. . .a number
of projects that are being done in the City and County of Honolulu. They are
involved in various revitalization projects. . .development of the. . .the Ewa,
Kapolei area, some of their sports facilities. It's gonna have a, largely an Oahu
focus. They're, they wanna kind of showcase some of the projects that they're
doing there. Just as a general comment about the Hawaii Congress of Planning
Officials, it's. . .it's a organization that was established a number of years
ago. . .really to bring together. . .various members of planning commissions,
State Land Use Commission, and other, and other decision-makers involved in
land use decision-making. And it was an opportunity to share
information. . .to. . .to gain information. There's, there's normally a really good
program, conference program, speakers. They have break-out sessions. . .other
kinds of demonstrations. A geographic information system is one of, sort of the
standard demonstrations that they do. And it's a very. . .very useful conference.
Our planning commissioners--Maui, Molokai, and Lanai--are all invited to attend,
and. . .really look forward to the annual conferences. They're very well done.
CHAIR TAVARES: . . . Yeah, it's at the Hilton Hawaii Village-COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yeah, thank you-CHAIR TAVARES: --this year.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --for allowing John to, to explain that, Chair. I think it's
important to get that information out. I came up with another question, please-CHAIR TAVARES: Sure-COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --if-CHAIR TAVARES: --go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --if you would allow me to . . .(inaudible). . . You know,
Mr. Min, John, you know as someone. . .who has discussed many different ideas
with me, I think maybe for part of the long-range perspective for you and
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Mr. Miskae who has been assigned a very. . .major task in, in providing this for
the County of Maui, I think one of things that we may need to make a
determination in policy and direction is. . .for the long-range is what do we really
want. And I, and what, what I mean by that, Chair, is that if you look at
Oahu. . .in my opinion of what I understand and know, Oahu. . .decades ago
made a decision that it wanted quantity versus quality. In a sense. And so they
went for the big numbers. In the '60s, I believe Maui made a call for quality. And
we came up with resort destination areas instead of resort destination. We, we
decided to do the Kaanapali, the West Maui resort district. Wailea became. . .an
idea that took fruition, Kapalua. For Lanai, you know, because of resources and
whatnot, we chose to, we want quality. We don't want quality. We don't want the
numbers. . .for various reasons--whether it be socially or other factors involved.
We made a determination with, through our community plan if you would look at
it well. . it chose the quality versus quantity philosophy for direction. Uh. . .1 think
we're coming to a crossroads where, you know. . .we started off the quality path,
but then we started looking at certain things for the quantity. And whether that's
the right mix or right direction to go and keep, it's something that's gonna affect
the long-range planning. I think if you look at the County of Hawaii at this time,
they're trying to pursue the quality route for long-range planning so that the type
of developments you see coming up on the Big Island. . .you're looking at an
18-hole golf course, three to five hundred homes that may be a million dollars a
pop. And that's what they want for development under . . .
. . . the philosophy of quality development. . .and that that in turn would pay for
the local population's needs for services, infrastructure. . .social programs,
and. . .what have you. Do you think I'm misreading the need to make a call on
which route we need to go, or to maintain the certain path we seem to be taking?
MR. MIN: No, not at all. In fact, I think that's at the heart at a lot of discussions that are,
you know, occurring. . .in the community. At various recent smart growth
conference that was held. . .sponsored by the Maui Pacific Center. . .certainly
hear it a lot at, you know, various public hearings, you know, the, the issue of
growth, you know, what kind, where. . .how much, how do we coordinate this with
the, you know, delivery of services and infrastructure. I think it's a, it's, it's. . .it's
a very basic question that's coming before us. That's one of the reasons why
we. . .um. . .we . . .
. . . sort of undertook this quote, smart growth initiative. You know, this concept
of smart growth is become a, a buzzword in planning circles. And. . .you know,
the, the question really is what does it mean for us. And. . .you know, we are in
the process of having that discussion and dialog. Now, it's not a question that's
gonna be answered overnight. Uh. . .and it's gonna take a lot of discussion, you
know, throughout the community. Brian and I were talking about it earlier this
morning at our meeting. . .and we are looking at a very extensive community
outreach program. . .to discuss these issues. You know, at the smart growth
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conference somebody made a comment that, you know, we have a population of
125,000 on Maui. Now certainly it might, you know, it doesn't seem unrealistic to
set a goal that we're gonna try to reach 125,000 people. You know, and this
comment came from somebody who lived in. . .in. . .in California who's city was,
you know, much larger than Maui. But you know, he set about to do a very
extensive community outreach effort. I, I think the point is is that we have to in
planning, it's very important that we connect with people. And. . .1 think. . .you
know, over the coming year, that's gonna be a very key part of our program.
Urn. . .and after that effort. . .1 think we'll have a, a clear .. .
. . . focus on the question that you've raised.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: . . . Do you see us as having. . .revised our, our. . .`60s
mentality of quality. . .to embrace a more quantity expansion of . . .(laughter). . .
of, of program? And I just tell you because, you know, I look at our. . .County of
Maui Data Book for 2000-2001. . .and if you look at just Maui's changes over
20 years, and in particular 10 years. . .you know that's not the local population
that's growing. It's the in-migration that's growing.
. . . So. . .is that. . .and then again we, we come up with the, the congestion on
the road, not enough water, our sewers. . .capacities is not keeping up with this
and that. You know, eventually we're gonna need to get down and take off the
gloves and talk straight about. . .what we want and who we want .. .
. . . with, with the County and with this island. And I think the sooner we
face. . .face the, the face-to-face issues and start skirting around regarding a
particular project or a region, the sooner I think we can come up with the right
policy for the long-range planning. I don't know if you, what you feel about that.
MR. MIN: Yeah.
. . . Let me answer your question in kind of a indirect way. One of the concepts
that we've been kicking around is, you know, how do we plan for our
community .. .
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And who-MR. MIN: . . . in the-COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --do we plan it for.
MR. MIN: That's. . .that's another very important question. But. . .for example in the
case of Lanai and Molokai. . .our community plan is really for the island. So we
look at the whole island. In the case of Lanai. . .issues of water, I mean, are very
much related to the plan. It was a very. . .it was a very strong linkage in the
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minds of. . .citizen advisory committee, planning commission, and
decision-makers that, you know, Lanai has a, you know, has a single aquifer, and
you know the land use decisions are tied in with, you know, with planning for that
resource. Uh. . .and Molokai the same way. But, you know, here on Maui, we
have six community plans. . .adopted at different points in time. There's, there
are a number of regional issues, interregional issues that are not easily worked
out in that kind of process because you don't really look at the whole island. And
I think we've reached a point in time where we need to think that way because
the resources that we have here, some of the issues we have to deal with are not
solely related to any one region. And. . .1 think we need to kind of step back and
look at that bigger picture. And in doing that, I think it will help us to
better. . .address questions about what's important. . .you know, what areas
should be developed for what purpose. Uh. . .you know way back when when
Maui island was being planned and the concept of resort destination areas were
established, they were established in very select areas. And the thought was
that in West Maui there would be two resort destination areas; South Maui, there
would be two areas. And that's it. And. . .you know, other parts of the island
would be left pretty much rural. There wouldn't be visitor destination areas, it
would be limited to certain areas. So we would have a balance on the island.
And I think it's important to, to look at it that way. So one of things that we're,
you know, we're. . .you know looking at very closely is this concept of, of, of
planning for, for the island. And I think that fits in also with other concepts that
help to frame this in terms of growth issues and. . .planning. And that's the
concept of carrying capacity. Okay? Uh. . .and I think to implement that, you
need to look at it from an island-wide perspective. Um. . .and that's kind of one
of the, you know, one of the ideas that we're, we're pursuing very seriously in the
next iteration of plans for the community--that we need to somehow bring it
together into an island-wide perspective. And I think in doing that, some of the
questions that you raised. . .can be better focused in that effort.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Min. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Mr. Arakawa, you have a question?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: . . . In. . .dealing with this. . .what was actually put in
the binder to this point, does the Department have any questions and
observations that you would like to, to discuss? 'Cause I know there were
several things that I'd like to bring up a little bit, but I'd like to hear if the
Department has anything specific to what we already have in the binder.
MR. MIN: Well, as I mentioned, you know, I'd like to be able to respond to that, you
know, after. . .with Brian just coming on board, I really wanted. . .to give him an
opportunity to. . .you know, help in. . .preparing some of the recommendations on
this because he's gonna be heading up the Division. But I'd be happy to answer
any questions on any specific items here.
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NOTE: Silence.

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: . . . If you're, if you're not gonna be commenting on
these in specific, I know we've. . .had some discussions on these and we were
going to, I think the Chairman's gonna take these out for public opinion after. . .1
guess our non-discussion .. .(laughter). . .
CHAIR TAVARES: . . .(laughter). . .
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: But the other day we were talking about, and in the
smart growth concepts, some of the things we were discussing. . .as far as
creating. . .alternative. . .transportation areas. . .perhaps doing--yesterday in our,
in our meeting we were discussing redesigning the road structure and the
requirements for how we would do roads in the. . .individual areas which would
require a restructuring of our permit process and our. . .land use. . .uh. . .projects.
You know, how, just how we're gonna design our communities. And a lot of the
discussions we've dis, we've talked about how we're going to take and look at
where are major infrastructure is. . .and how we can work around our major
infrastructure areas that are available, rather than trying to sprawl. Uh. . .in trying
to put together these recommendations for a community plan, should we get
these types of changes in now before we put together the, the planning process?
Or should we start working on the planning process and then try and implement
those changes? In my, in my mind when we're making land use decisions right
now, currently, I know as Land Use Chair. . .we're going through the process of
trying to find out what all the real requirements are by all the different
departments. . .and come up with recommendations based on what the needs
are as expressed by the departments. So we've let, we've. . .you, you've
been. . .part of that discussion and every department within this. . .Administration
has been part of that discussion. And to this point, you know, I'm not really
getting a whole lot of feedback as to what exactly the Department thinks are
important within each area so that when we do our plans we make sure they're
incorporated with them. I had asked certain questions to set a framework for
that. And we get back responses to some of the questions, but I also asked as
part of that if the Department feels that there's anything that is important that we
should be focusing on. . .we need to incorporate that in the questions. And what
we're trying to answer as far as. . .making sure that information is made available
and is discussed during the land use decision. For the planning part of it, that's
all very important. If we need to know, in our planning area, how many parks
there are. . .what would be the recommendation from the Parks Department as to
the types of parks; from Human Concerns, what are the necess. . .what is
necessary as far as affordable housing, senior housing, senior programs,
et cetera; Fire Department, what are the capabilities of the Fire Department in
handling a specific area; Police Department. We're not getting any of those real,
at least I'm not getting, as Chairman, anything back from the Administration for,
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answer those questions, to ask the right questions. Do you think that is pertinent
in the planning process, and in the land use, land use decision-making process?
MR. MIN: . . . I think the .. .
. . . I think those a relevant questions. And I think the--and I'm just recalling
some of the specific projects where we're asked to, you know, assist in, in, in
collecting a lot of that information or similarly coordinating with other agencies
that might have it. Uh .. .
. . . you know, again, I think, I think it's relevant information. I wish there was an
easier way for us to produce that information. But, you know .. .
. . . you know, we're hoping down the line that a number of those questions--for
example, regarding, you know, where are the park facilities. . .hopefully that kind
of information can be, you know, part of our geographic information system.
We'd like to be able to use that more as a tool in the day-to-day
decision-making--particularly change in zoning, you know, that have to come
before the Council. So. . .as we progress in this. . .and with the, again,
development of some of the technology, we hope that that kind of information
can be more readily available.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Well, again in the planning process, in trying to create
good community plans and actuate good plans, I think those are all necessary to
be able to make good decisions. And. . .in trying to create the ability to. . .come
up with guidelines on how the process needs to be going, some of the rules that
we have in place right now might need to be changed. So if you're looking at 10,
20 years down the line, and if we're looking at. . .currently what is before the
Council and what stands to be before the Council before the new community plan
process goes through, you know, we're looking at some of the major
developments that will occur on Maui for a long time to come. We're looking,
currently, at. . .the Makena projects. . .that stands to have a lot of impact 20, 50
years from now. 670 will be coming before us. Haliimaile. We already talked
about in the planning process. . .ruled out Spreckelsville. But there, there are all
these projects in the Kahului Community Plan that are also there that. . .unless
we get all of those guidelines and all that information, we cannot implement. So
we. . .or I, I shouldn't say "we cannot implement", we don't have the, the. . .all the
information necessary for that. So I think it's critical that we do not only talk
about planning, but we get all the, the facts together so we can make good
decisions. So from the Department, you know, I think we need to get some very
specific. . .guidelines. The other area that I think is very necessary and that we
haven't done is when we're talking about definitions. Now for a year now I've
been trying to get definitions--such as Open Space--get the ordinances done so
we can start redefining these. When we create. . .definitions or we create
designations in the community plan without definitions. . .and we cannot fulfill
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what those designations are because we have no definitions for them, in my
mind that's bad planning, bad process. So we need to be able to not only
anticipate what we are planning to do, but put a timetable on where, when we're
going to actuate the ability to do what we anticipate what we wanna do. . .in the
planning process. And that's one of the areas I think. . .we need to address here
and, and state that. . .within a given time period. . .if we speculate something is
going to be there, we're going to try and change the process to do it, that we will
actuate the ability to make that change. And I use Open Space definition as part
of it. Ten years ago.. .in some cases where we're putting the Open
Space. . .and even longer than that, 30 years ago on some of these, you know,
we still don't have the definitions. And those people that we said, well, this is the
way we're thinking. . .are still going through the, the day-to-day process of trying
to do things that we said we would. . .would like to see. And then they get
stymied in trying to do that. The actuation part of the, of the plan, I think. . .from
a practical standpoint, John, is that stuff that we can do? Or should we just go
back to old definitions until we get things done? Because I'm, I'm at the point
right now, Madam Chairman, in looking at our plans, community plans, saying if
we cannot put a definition with three months or six months, then let's find the
definition that we already have. . .so we can put, you know, some merit behind
what they're supposed to be. Get something close and then redefine it. Is that
something the Administration is willing to do at this point? 'Cause we haven't
been able to get a lot of that.
MR. MIN: Yeah, we-COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: I hear about it a lot. I see it publicized. But. . .1 don't
see the product.
MR. MIN: Well, maybe if I can respond to. . .the Open Space District. In fact. . .we
were on Lanai this week. . .last night for the third workshop on the Open Space
Zoning District. We've also had workshops with the Molokai Planning
Commission, and we'll be going to the Maui Planning Commission. The Open
Space Zoning District is probably one of the most, one of the more
complex. . .districts. And we have been working on it. And we're hoping that by
the end of the year we can complete our hearings on it ...(end of tape, start
1B)... we have to go through all three planning commissions. And. . .we've
spent quite a bit of time with the commissions. We also have a. . .advisory
committee that's been working and assisting us in the preparation of that
ordinance. Urn. . .1 think at this point we have a, we have a pretty good. . .draft.
We've gotten, I think, good responses from both the Molokai and Lanai Planning
Commissions. Like I said, we will, we will be going to the Maui Planning
Commission shortly for another workshop on this. And we're hoping that we can
get it out for hearing shortly. So it's not something that we've been sitting on, but
it does take some time to be able to put these together in a way that
addresses. . .various issues. I agree with you that it's important that we get
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these zoning classifications and districts adopted, established. . .so that when we
work on community plans. . .you know. . .when we talk about Open Space,
people have a clear idea of what it means or what it could mean in the way of
zoning. So. . .1, I certainly agree with that.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: . . . So in the. . .in the process that we're going
through right now, before we come to the next set of community plans. . .will we
have a clear policy as to whether or not. . .items that are not defined will not be
put in as suggestions versus items that are defined can then be utilized. . .so that
we don't have to wait? You know. . .if it, it were something that came up
yesterday, I, I wouldn't have a problem with this. But I know that. . .this did not
come up yesterday. When I was a CAC member way back when we just started
this process, we were already looking at things that were already. . .in Open
Space and in SBR. So that's like, what, at least 20 years most of those have
been there without a clear definition. And I think that. . .there have been a lot of
confusion as to how the rules need to apply to this point. And I'd like that very
clear in our planning, in our setting up the rules for doing the planning
process. . .that if we don't have a clear definition, then we don't be too creative in
a lot of the areas.
. . . The. . .other, the other aspect of that is in a lot of the, what we were told by
the Planning Department when we were doing the CAC was. . .let your mind and
your imagination go wild, you're not reg, relegated by any rules, put in whatever
you think you want to see--whether it's practical or not. And some of the things
are put in there, and at the same time, we're being told, well, we wanna go as
close to what the recommendations come out as possible. . .and we should
actually be using this as our bible for land use decision-making, you
know. . .once its put in because everybody's put so much input. But I know that
during the process when we were told. . .don't think about. ..the technicality, just
go ahead and do all of this stuff and we'll deal with the, the technicality later on,
we ended up with a whole lot of problems. And I think that. . .we need to rethink
that part of the process and in our guidelines. . .we need to reestablish some
practical applications so that if we are gonna come up with a concept, it's
physically possible according, and according to the rules. . .it's practically
possible to set those guidelines.
CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh. Well, I think, Members, for. . .for what we have in our
minds about the planning process as it's applied during the Land Use
Committee. . .when we do this part of it, which is the planning process with a
capital P. . .that whatever, that whatever we decide is going to be the process
allows for the kinds of concerns that we all deal with on that daily basis in the
Land Use Committee. So don't make our focus so narrow that we then have to
amend an ordinance in order ...(laughter)... to get something put in, but to
make sure that it's broad enough, our process is broad enough to involve what
we want. . .or that the topics are broad enough that, that we can actually have
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some good dialog about some of these issues. Um. . .the community plans
themselves, I think that's gonna be. . .an integral part of the discussion in the
next round of community plans. If there is no definition for something, you know,
to me. . .and this, my personal opinion, you put a definition in your community
plan. And that stands until such time that an ordinance is passed to supercede it.
And I think maybe that way we could clear up some of the ambiguity that exists
in, in the interpretation of the plans--because some parts are written so generally.
Uh, John, do you know or, Brian, how long it would take you to get your written
comments regarding some of these. . .comments that were made through the
community meetings and through our meetings here?
MR. MIN: Yeah. We. . .could get you something next week.
CHAIR TAVARES: Oh, that would be great.
MR. MIN: Give us a week.
CHAIR TAVARES: Members . . .
. . . do you wish to discuss these issues here or would you like me to take all of
these back out to the community, get further input on some of the
recommendations that are in here, include whatever recommendations will come
in next week with. . .from the Planning Department, and then meet back here
after that? Or do you want us to do one first, and take that out to the community?
Yes, Mr. Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: This is just my thoughts, Chair. I would ask if you
would consider taking out. . .after the Planning Department sends-CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --their written comments, back what you have gotten
from all the different areas of the County-CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --so that people on Lanai can also know what people
on Molokai were thinking about-CHAIR TAVARES: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --what people in Kula was. . .was thinking about
and. . .and go through what the various thoughts were instead of limiting it to
what we think they should be considering. I think that would make it a much
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more. . .open type of. . .discussions that I'd be really looking forward to see what
kind-CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --of responses come back from the various areas.
CHAIR TAVARES: And just for every. . .everyone's information, we did send the,
that. . .report to everyone who signed up at those meetings and for people who
requested it that weren't able to come to the meeting. And, yeah, I, I'd be happy
to do that. And I think one of the things. . .one of the beauties about my going
out there is not to exclude you folks, but one of the beauties is we don't have to
have a formal meeting like this. . .it can be around a table where we can just talk
about and have actual dialog without. . .you know, worrying about three minutes
and one minute and all that other stuff. And I thought the earlier meetings, the
earlier rounds went really well. . .and we got a lot of good input from the people
who came to those meetings. And subsequently we got e-mails and. . .and faxes
and phone calls. So I thought it was a real worthwhile process to, to repeat.
Now that we have information from all of the communities and, yeah, I certainly
have no problem with doing. . .what you're suggesting because I think we wanna
put more than that's, that's right here. Ms. Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes. . .Madam Chair, I. . .one of the things, and. . .and
this is just for my own information, too, because when I was going through this I
thought, you know, it's really a wonderful framework, just being able to have
something to look at, to kind of see where we're going. But one of the things that
I guess. . .other questions arose when I'm reading through it. And one of the
issues--and I don't know if it should be addressed here or at some point in time.
And maybe when. . .the Planning Department, and certainly Mr. Miskae is
looking at this, I would really like to know the Department's views
on. . .enforcement of the community plans. Once you go through the
implementing actions and, you know, who's gonna be responsible for what, then
the next logical question is, well, all right, if you're gonna implement it, who's
responsible for seeing that . . .(laughter).. . you know, it's, it's adhered to in some
way? Because I think for me, that is always. . .the big bugaboo in all of this that,
it's. . .it's a wonderful community plan, but, yes . . .(laughter). . . who is
responsible for enforcement? So that would be one of the things. And if you're
prepared to answer that today, fine. If not, just think about it because I, I know
that that's a question that we are most often asked--or at least I'm most often
asked. Because people keep saying, well, who's responsible for it. So that's one
really important thing. And then another thought along. . .some of the lines of,
you know, where you're going with this, taking it maybe to the community. . .we
had the benefit--and, and not a large number of people because of just the
constraints of the room, where. . .a large number of people were not able to go to
that conference, our smart growth conference. So when I look at the
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recommendations, and following the logical sequence where the Planning
Department is, let's say, bringing out suggestions and then taking it to the
community, a lot of the concepts that we learned about in that smart growth
conference could be really key to helping us develop a community plan that is not
just a regular run-of-the-mill community plan. So my, my thought would be how
would we see the smart growth concepts being integrated into the community
planning process? And. . .just throwing out one idea, for example. . .would be
the. . .priority funding areas where you might wanna limit growth by establishing
a priority funding. . .designation or area where you see concentrations of growth
where you can actually bring down the cost of development. . .by concentrating
that growth in, in smaller areas. And if we're going to actually limit growth by
using that as a mechanism to control it in some way or at least manage it and
keep it organized as best we can, I, I really wanna know how that's gonna fit into
this. Is it gonna be that the Planning Department just comes and says, oh, well,
we want this and here's how it works? Or would it be better to just throw out
some of the smart growth concepts. . .or at least make that available to the
people that will be sitting on citizens advisory committees. . .give them that
information so that they could integrate it? I, I'm just not sure, so I'm throwing out
these things so because I am not clear on what might be the best way-CHAIR TAVARES: That, that's why-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --to do that.
CHAIR TAVARES: --I said earlier that whatever we have in our own minds. . .that we
think should happen, make sure that when we do this process, that we have
room for whatever it is you're thinking about.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
CHAIR TAVARES: Like if you're talking about this priority funding areas concept-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
CHAIR TAVARES: --to me that concept doesn't belong in this process, but it needs to
come, be accommodated through the process.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Right.
CHAIR TAVARES: It's not in-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Right.
CHAIR TAVARES: --the process, but it's through the process that gets discussed. And
maybe, you know, it's at the general plan stage where these concepts are then

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

October 18, 2001

brought, you know, flushed out, fleshed out and described, and then the CACs or
whoever is gonna be doing the citizens involvement part of it knows what those
concepts are. And so it's almost like you've gotta do a training-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
CHAIR TAVARES: --of the trainers. . .so to speak. If, if you. . .we're gonna stay with
CACs, those CAC members need to almost have a mini conference, a mini
version of our conference so that they can understand that there are these
options and it's what they wanna see in their community or through the island or
what, whichever way we're deciding it or Countywide that there is a, there's a
place for those concepts to be included so that we're, you know, like I said, we
don't wanna get so narrow on this process that we-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Right.
CHAIR TAVARES: --exclude some of this stuff. Enforcement--you bring up a real good
point about the enforcement part. And as I look through this, there were lots of
comments about enforcement. And it, I think it comes under the Plans as Laws
or Guides .. .
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
CHAIR TAVARES: . . . in, in our handout, and also under the implementation portion.
But that's very, very important--the enforcement. And we may wanna even look
at through the ordinance. . .um. . .specifically stating how we want priorities to be
set in the community plans. Once we put it into the ordinance, then each
community plan will have to follow what's. . .what's in the ordinance. So if we
say we as a body decide or the Council decides that we wanna see a matrix-type
implementing actions done as a separate thing with whatever,
whatever. . .maybe following Jim Peck's model, if we say we want something like
that adopted, it becomes part of the law, then that will be have to, that will have
to be done. It's not discretionary at that point, it's required. So I think there's a
lot of things that we have the authority to tighten up to make our plans work
better for the communities. And they need that guidance. They just can't throw it
out and say here's an open page and go at it. You know, it's a little difficult. . .to
do those kinds of exercises.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I know. And I really appreciate that because what
you're trying to do is bring logic and reason and some kind of order into what
sometimes can be a really confusing process. So when I'm asking these
questions, I'm saying, well, at what point in the process do we insert something?
Is it better for it to come at the beginning and be introduced as "these are some
smart growth concepts" and like you said, just throw it out there? I don't think
that that's the best way to do it, but at some point in time, then have a
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mechanism or have something within the process that allows for considerations
or at least educating people about the options that exist on, on as simple a terms
as we possibly can. Because I think that for us. . .we wanna make our
communities the best that they possibly can be. And so to disseminate that
information in a way that it's gonna be able to be translated into something that's
really a good product, I think that's the challenge. And. . .1 don't wanna make it
so that it's so late in the process that it kind of invalidates some of the things that
may have come before. It's gotta be exactly right. And if I remember what
Susan Baker said, is that even your stakeholder groups. . .in the part of the
transportation. . .planning model that we were really looking at and the
infrastructure modeling and how we plan our roadways--she was saying that
everybody should be involved from the beginning, all the stakeholders. Because
any element that's left out. . .and you try to insert something later on or someone
or some group later on in the process, it, it could create real problems later on.
So I don't want that to happen . ..(laughter). . So I know it's kind of hard to
anticipate all of these. . .things, but for me, I, I think it's a really good start.
And. . .1 believe that we can improve on it. It's never gonna be perfect, but at
least I think it's better than what we have right now. So I thank you. And those
are the only comments that I have. And I certainly have no problem having you
take it to the community.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Thank you. Mr. Molina?
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair. I like your first suggestion about
taking these recommendations out to the community. Uh. . .you know, my
personal assessments, I think people who came out felt more comfortable in that
particular environment--sort of the roundtable. . .perspective, and as you put it,
the dog and pony show, going out to the different communities. And I think we
had a lot of great input. This seems to be a little bit more of an intimidating
environment for a lot of people. And I think Mr. Miskae said let's go out to the
soccer groups, the, the. . .the religious groups and so forth. And. . .factoring that
in with what you're doing here, I think we can get a more truly inclusive process
together so we can fix this, you know, planning process. So that's my, my take
on that. So I, I, I feel just, just take it back out again for round-CHAIR TAVARES: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: --two again.
CHAIR TAVARES: Great. Thank you. Mr. Nishiki, any comments?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: No comments.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay, thank you. Mr. Arakawa?
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COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Yes, Madam Chair. There are several concepts that I
would like to see added to this. . .just as suggestions since we're discussing it.
One is I would like to see that. . .a percentage of the community be required to
participate in the process some way, shape, or form. If 50 percent or more of the
community or up to, say, 75 percent of all the people living within the community
plan region were to participate in some form--be it a meeting, be it a
questionnaire, be it a survey .. .
. . . be it discussion groups, you know, we would then be able to say we've had
good participation. The problem that we've had in the past is that even when we
go out as a Council and we're working on projects, sometimes, 10. . .20 years in
the process, we're always being bombarded with, well ...(laughter)... we're
never involved with the process . . .(laughter). . . we don't know what's going on.
And I think we need to change the process to the point where we are becoming
very inclusive. Uh. . .1 don't know how we would specifically do it. But I think if
we made it a requirement that X percent of the community must participate in
some way, shape, or form--it may not be all the way through, it may just be in the
review process where we mail out. . .informational pieces and ask them to . . .
CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: . . . discuss it. . .to review it. You know, we tried to do
that when we did the Kihei Community Plan--get every community group
involved. And we actually did full-page ad in the paper and . . .
CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: But if we can, if we can do this as a much more
consorted [sic] effort, I think by making it a requirement, whoever is administering
the program will have to think of ways to do this. And that'll involve the
community a lot more. And I think the community that gets involved in what's
happening within their community is a better community overall. The other thing
that. . .another thing that I'd really like to stress--and this was a very frustrating
part when I was on the CAC--we asked many times for
interregional. . .information. And we were pretty much denied the interregional
information and told to concentrate on just the very specific area. . .in this case,
our Kahului-Wailuku area. We never got to meet with all of the other. . .groups to
discuss what they were doing with the information that we were getting. We now
have a GIS modeling system. You know. . .when I was Planning Chair, we
started the GIS system and we were able to get. . .the Kihei Community
Plans [sic] and lot of the community plans we're talking about now are getting that
information. So I think that it would be very, very much. . .to our benefit to make
sure that all of the different regions get to see what the other regions are
planning.
And the purpose of that being something what
Ms. Johnson. . .Mrs. Johnson was saying--and that is to prioritize.
In the
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conference where we had. . .when we were discussing planning. . .when we had
those two people come over and give us that demonstration, the one thing that
they stressed was that we need to prioritize how we're going to do things. If we
are gonna take a plan and we are gonna say we are going to do all these
highways and this is. . .becomes part of the program and yet the funding for that
comes from, say, the Federal government through the State. . .and we don't set
those priorities and we assume that each one is going to get done, we're gonna
run into a problem. So I think what we do, do need to do--as was
recommended--is to set an overview priority system. . .prioritize some of the
highways, for instance, that we want done, what order. And that will. . .have to
be determined by the amount of funding and the need .. .
. . . prior to going out and actually doing a community plan. So we need to get
that kind of information to the CAC so they know that when they're doing the
plan. . .if it's practical to assume that certain infrastructures are gonna be put into
the. . .picture. . .then they can plan accordingly. If they know it's not gonna be
put in, they can also plan accordingly. The way we're doing it right now, where
we put out a plan and assume highways are gonna be repaired on time, assume
there's gonna be enough water, assume pretty much everything. . .it's hard
to. . .have a real good grasp on what the real . . .(laughter). . . what the realities
are. And I think in order to do a plan. . .smart, a real smart plan . . .(laughter). . .
you need to be able to put reality in with the concepts. So I think we need to
consider regional. . .prioritization prior to going out to the CACs so there's some
practical application. And there's gonna be a .. .
. . . I guess a margin of error, and they're gonna be--this is what we
perceive. . .and we can ask the communities what they would like to see
prioritized. But I think one of the, the main things that was made--people that get
things done in their planning processes, they prioritize and they stick to that
prioritization. . .they don't keep shifting. And we need to really listen to that
because it was said loud and clear. I think that's one of the key things to do in
planning--is to be able to carry out the plans because it's practical. . .and not just
pie-in-the-sky stuff. Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: . . . Any other comments?
. . . Okay. Hearing none, then we'll. . .oh, wait, oh . . .
MR. BOTEILHO: Madam Chair, Corp. Counsel has. . .had some comments.
CHAIR TAVARES: Oh. . .Mr. Corp. Counsel has some comments. Thank you.
MR. MINATOYA: Yes, Madam Chair. Urn. . .this discussion seems to indicate that the
Committee's consensus is for you to take this matter back out to the community.
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CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh.
MR. MINATOYA: And I'm assuming that as you go to each community plan region,
you'll be having the Council Member from that region join you. And if that's the
case, then I would recommend that the Committee actually take a vote to refer
this matter to you or assign you to do. . .do, take this out to the community-CHAIR TAVARES: Oh, okay.
MR. MINATOYA: --and also to include that in each community plan district that. . .that
Council Member will be attending the meeting with you. Because having more
than one member of this Committee. . .sit together in a meeting, we may
have. . .some Sunshine Law concerns. But if as, quote-unquote, investigation as
we have discussed earlier with our previous communications with you, if, if. . .you
know, each respective member is assigned along with yourself to actually take
this out to the community and sit. . .sit there and discuss this matter-CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh.
MR. MINATOYA: --with the community members, then. . .we kind of avoid any of that
Sunshine Law problem.
CHAIR TAVARES: So can, can we just set this up like we did the last time--so as long
as there's no more than. . .a quorum?
MR. MINATOYA: That's correct. But I think. . .um. . .you know, because there's more
than one member-CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh.
MR. MINATOYA: --present, that I think it would be safe to have the Committee actually
do a formal .. .
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay.
MR. MINATOYA: . . . take a motion and a vote.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Question.
CHAIR TAVARES: Mister. . .Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: You know I, I can appreciate the Corporation Counsel
being concerned about. . .some of the State statutes requiring open meetings.
-25-

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

October 18, 2001

But if your intent, Chair, is to take out and solicit information where there is no
decision-making on our part, but it's more of a. . .a forum to foster dialog and get
the feedback from the general community or interested parties. . .uh. . .I'm having
a hard time seeing Corporation Counsel's concern because. . .it's not the intent
of you to go and get a decision either from the community or from those of us
that may. . .participate in your workshop or, or, or solicitation of, of. . .input from,
from the various communities. So. . .does it make a difference, Mr. Minatoya?
MR. MINATOYA: I, I think my concern is that discussion that would take place--if
somebody would construe that as deliberating toward a decision. And so then
you would have more than one Member speaking with the community and
actually having a dialog which. . .somebody may challenge as. . .you know,
possibly being a deliberation toward a decision. So just to be safe, I mean, it's,
it's-COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yeah, I-MR. MINATOYA: --a precaution.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:
--I, I understand, and I thank you for your
. . .(laughter). . . concern, then.
. . . You know, it's too bad we need to take the skeptical point of view, Chair.
CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh. It is . . .(laughter). . . I agree. Mr. Molina?
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA:
Yeah, thank you, Madam Chair.
Question for the
Corp. Counsel. Just a clarification. If. . .say Councilmembers Tavares and
Johnson are out in Lahaina. . .could I go as a nonparticipating
observer. . .just. . .for my observation as long as I don't. . .directly participate in
whatever is discussed there? Can I go in there just as an observer?
MR. MINATOYA: Well, you know, there's no doubt that as a member of the public. ..at
a meeting open to the public, that you have the right to attend. However, you
know, your position as a Member of this Committee and as a Member of the
Council. . .puts some sort, some limitation upon your rights as, as a member of
the public. And we've had the discussion, I've had that discussion with
Councilmember Nishiki. Uh. . .1 think if you don't participate and you're just
there. . .to listen, that may not be a problem. But, again, back to the point of
when there's a discussion and although you may not take, play. . .take a part in
that discussion, if you're having more than one Member of this Committee having
a discussion on a topic that's. . .part of the business of this Committee, then
somebody could theoretically make an argument that, you know, this is a
deliberation toward a decision to be made by this Committee. To be safe. . .you
know, it's still less than a quorum having three Members there. I don't see a
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problem--as long as. . .you know, there's, there's some. . .1 guess. . .direction by
the Committee in having the Chair. . .go out to the public and, and having at
least. . .the idea that the Member from that district will be there. Now any other
Member such as yourself and for example, like you said, Lahaina. . .yeah, there
might be some concern. Uh. . .1 would rather, if you're just gonna go there to
listen, maybe to be safe, it'd be better to have the staff member go out there and
take notes for you. You know, something of that. . .something of that level.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Madam Chairman?
CHAIR TAVARES: Yeah. . .1 think, Mr. Miskae, you had a comment?
MR. MISKAE: Not on this, Madam Chair.
CHAIR TAVARES: Oh, okay. Well, let us finish this part first. Mr. Arakawa?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: What is it that you would be most comfortable with?
CHAIR TAVARES: I, I guess I don't wanna exclude anybody. So maybe what
we. . .what we most. . .benefit from is having it set up similarly to what we did the
first time it went out. And that would be to say, you know, we're gonna have this
investigative committee approved by this body. I think it was only this body that
approved it?
MR. BOTEILHO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Uh-huh.
CHAIR TAVARES: And we'll go ahead, and as long as we have. . .less than quorum,
then Members can show up. And I think everybody was really good about
picking and choosing which ones they went to. And it worked out. I think the
most we had was four at two or three meetings out of the eight. And then that
way, and since we're gonna come back and report, anyway, to this Committee,
you know, I don't see that being a, a problem for me at all. I just don't-COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Madam Chair?
CHAIR TAVARES: --wanna inconvenience people or exclude anybody in this process.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Second.
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CHAIR TAVARES: Okay, it's been moved and seconded that we set this. . .public
information meeting similar to the process we used the first time we went
out--which was an investigative committee. . .as long as there's no more than
four--and that after the conclusion of the eight meetings, we will report back to
the Committee as a whole. . .not the Committee of the Whole, but
Committee. . .this Planning Committee the results of the input we received at
those community meetings. Any discussion, further discussion? Mr. Minatoya,
does that sound okay?
MR. MINATOYA: That's fine. And, and as a reminder that when the report comes
back, you need to list that on the agenda, but not have that as an action item.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. All right.
.. . All right, my Analyst down here is nodding. And he's been through this
process . . .(laughter). . . so he's familiar with it. Any further discussion? I thank
you very much for your. . .your comments and your cooperation. And please
encourage people to attend those meetings. I'll, I'll be posting. . .sending out
notices and, and letting people know, press release-wise. . .and let people know
that I'll be coming back out to the various communities to gather more input on
this issue, the planning process. So look for us in your neighborhoods. We'll be
there. All right, any other announcements?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: You need to vote, Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Vote.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Vote.
CHAIR TAVARES: Oh, I'm sorry. We didn't even vote yet. Okay, all those in favor of
the motion . . .(laughter). . .
?: Aye.
CHAIR TAVARES: . . . say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR TAVARES: Opposed?
. . . Okay, motion carried.
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VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Arakawa, Hokama, Johnson, Nishiki,
Vice-Chair Molina, and Chair Tavares.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Carroll, Kane, and Kawano.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: AUTHORIZING the Planning Committee Chair to schedule
informal public workshops to obtain community input
regarding improving the county's general and community
plan processes.
?: . . .(laughter).. .

CHAIR TAVARES: Uh, see. . .1 got carried away here.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: . ..(inaudible). . .
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you. Okay, now, Brian . . .(laughter)...
MR. MISKAE: Thank you, Madam Chair. First of all, I'd like to say that I'm really up to
this challenge. I think this is a really tremendous opportunity we have before us.
Um. . .what struck me, I think--and I'd just like to briefly make this statement--is
that I got into the planning profession in 1968, so I've been doing it for a long
time. What struck me after moving to Maui almost 20 years ago was that this is a
very process-oriented community. I've been a very result-oriented person
throughout my entire career. And I think we have to start really concentrating on
the results. . .of our labors rather than being satisfied that we've done a process.
So with that in mind. . .and that's the reason why I wanna go out and talk to
people--I wanna find out what are, what are their values, what are their
tolerances. I, I got a couple of thumbs-up from my son's. . .sister-in-law who
lives in Lahaina. And she bends my ear every family function we go to. I say
you've gotta come out and tell people, you've gotta tell it to. . .oh, no. . .I'm not
going to any public hearings. So that's why I think it's important that we go to
people and sit down and really talk to them. Because I think a plan is like a
map. . .when you pick up a map, you know where you wanna go in the end,
essentially. So a plan has to have a predictable result. If you come up with a
plan that does not have a predictable result, you can't implement it. It's not
possible. So if your map tells you you gotta go over a mountain and, and through
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a river, you gotta plan for a tunnel and bridge, maybe. But you, you know where
the result's gonna be, you've planned for that result. So I think it's important that
we keep that in mind with this--that even though something before made us
comfortable, maybe we have to get out of that box, get out of the envelope and
say we've gotta look at this thing differently and make a plan for our community.
A plan that our community wants, a plan that our community can achieve
adequately. And of course this means really delving into it with implementing
actions--as some of you have adequately pointed out. Bill Gates said once--and
I thought this was rather astute. I know he was referring to a vision, but I think
you can put the word "plan" into it as well. He said a vision without
implementation is simply a hallucination.
ALL: . .(laughter). . .
MR. MISKAE: And that is so true--it's our plan, it'll be a plan for the people, by the
people. So the result is going to be predictable, and it's gonna be a much more
livable community for us. Like I say, I'm really up to the challenge. Thanks.
CHAIR TAVARES: Brian, I hope that you'll be able to attend these meetings also, so
we can work together on this.
MR. MISKAE: Just let me know when and where, Madam Chair, and I'd be happy to be
there.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Thank you. Mr. Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah, and, and I don't mean to. . .say nothing, but I've
gotta say something just because of what I've heard today. I think that when I
looked at some of the community plans and. . .many of us that worked, whether
we are in. . .government or outside of government, I think the problem has
always been. . .government itself. I mean, we've got beautiful prose here. We've
given specific instruction for us to do implementing actions, and we've not done
them. So I can understand why communities. . .are coming more and more to
our meetings. It's because of the problems that we've created here in Maui
County. So I don't want to leave the citizens of Maui County thinking that all is
merry and rosy here in Maui County. I think there's a lot that we here in
government have not done. And this is the reason why they've become more
and more vigilant. And I thank them for looking at us, chastising us, giving us
due what we basically are due. And so. . .1 think the problem has been that
we've always act with a little bit of. . .arrogance and not really servitude. And,
and this is the reason why I think that. . .we've created. . .the concerns and, and
many people coming to our community meetings now. I think what you've done,
Madam Chairman, is. . .hopefully. . .going back out to this community again and
saying. . .give us another chance. And we, with your cooperation, with your
assistance, the people of Maui County. . .let us try to do something. . .that you
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may have. . .again, faith in. . .public servants and, and people that serve in
County government. We owe this community .. .
. . . a, a bit of asking for forgiveness and, and, and them hopefully giving us
another chance to, to try to do it correctly. I think we've had the plans. I think
they've been good. We've not followed through with the implementing actions.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you, Mr. Nishiki. Anyone else. . .parting comments?
. . . Okay, if not we'll, we'll see in a while when we, after we get our meetings
done. All right, nothing else? This meeting is adjourned . . .(gavel). . .

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (Excused: RC, DK, PK)
ACTION:

DEFER pending further discussion.
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